Minutes of a meeting of Milton Parish Council held in the Schoolroom on Wednesday, 2nd December 1953 at 7.30 p.m.

There were present:-

Mr. E. J. Walkling, Chairman.

Mrs. D. Pearson, Messrs. J. Bradnam, D. Pearson, S. A. Siggs, A. Wayman and A. W. Wenham, together with the Clerk.

Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd November 1953 were confirmed and signed.

Proposed Bus Shelter

Mr. S. A. Siggs presented a revised design and estimate for a bus shelter at an approximate cost of £42. 3. O. for materials only. After a full discussion it was agreed to erect two shelters by voluntary labour, at a cost, not exceeding £50 each. Regarding the sites for these, the Clerk reported that he had no definite decision from Miss Robinson for permission to erect on the Green opposite the Wagon and Horses Public House. Mr. Pearson suggested that permission might be obtained from the Men's Institute Committee to erect on a site adjacent to the Institute and the Clerk was instructed to explore this possibility. He was also instructed to submit the necessary plans to the County Planning Committee and to seek permission for the erection of the second shelter on a site in the vicinity of Bene't Close.

23. Fen End Gravel Pits

The Clerk reported that the appeal by Mr. R. J. Green against the refusal of the County Council to allow a part of O.S. No. 153 being used for an extension of the existing gravel works was to be heard at the Shire Hall, Cambridge, on Tuesday, 8th December 1953. The Council was strongly opposed to any extension of gravel workings

M.

22.

and the Clerk was instructed to inform the County Planning Officer accordingly.

Ditch - South side of Fen Road.

The County Council complained of the state of the ditch in Fen Road East of the "30" Speed Limit Sign fronting O.S. No. 121. The Chesterton Rural District Council were the owners of this land and it was agreed the complaint be forwarded to them.

Audit of Accounts

24.

25.

The Clerk reported that the audit of the accounts for the year ended 31st March 1953 would take place at the County Hall, Hobson Street, Cambridge, on Friday, 15th January 1954.

This concluded the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Chairman.

Jy. Walkling